Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 14 November 2008
Present:  Goodrich, Hickey, Mihalopoulos, Mowafy, Orf, Peters, Shevy, Siles, Stunkard, Yang.  Absent: Ball.  Excused: Sanford.
Co-Chair Mowafy called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.  Minutes were approved with minor corrections.
Re: AQIP discussion of previous meeting: while there is no need for us to contribute further at this point, COI would like to see a revised draft of the text about internationalization.

Siles reported that a recent American International Education Seminar powerpoint will be distributed to committee members, and that it indicates internationalization to be a top current priority of many universities. 

Future business:  COI needs during the upcoming semester to prepare a “best practices” document for faculty, discuss its department heads survey (responses have been received so far from 16 of 33 departments), recommend procedures for establishing international affiliations (we have a model document from another university), and enhance the COI webpage with links for accessing this kind of information.

We briefly discussed the involvement of sciences and community colleges in internationalization: several grant programs encourage these along with interdisciplinary collaboration, and NMU should try to take advantage of such opportunities where possible.
Siles announced that OIP is creating two new staff positions, one of which will be for the production of an electronic newsletter.  In response to a question about how the current economic downturn impacts internationalization, he noted that other universities have foced to make cuts in their programs and that it is becoming harder to recruit foreign students due to the worldwide effects of the crisis.

Siles also updated the committee as follows:


OIP now has an approved mission and vision statement, faculty handbook, and evaluation plans for both long and short-term study abroad programs – which will help NMU during the AQIP assessment visit in March. Copies of the most recent Open Doors report on internationalization have been sent to committee members.


NMU has signed an MOU with the Mexican Technological University in Chapas, which belongs to a cooperative of nine universities with 9,000 students, and linked with a national academic network and council that can potentially provide tuition for Mexican students of science and technology up to the M.A. level in US universities.

Internships at the United Nations are now available, providing an alternative to NMU’s Washington Internship program.


The Board of Trustees now gets direct budget reports from OIP, making support for internationalization more efficient.


The American International Education Association is compiling a thorough report on international programs that will help us to see what other institutions are doing.
The meeting adjourned about 12:30 p.m.
Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary pro tem
